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Welcome to the New Year 2017!  I hope everyone had a wonderful 

Christmas, caught up with family and maybe got a little rest during the 

holiday season.  It was difficult getting back in the swing of things after 

two weeks off but thanks to Macomb Township Lions inviting Doc and I 

to their Past President/Ladies Night, it’s been back to normal ever since.  

Lion 2VDG Jack, what a wonderful story about your 90 year old mom 

traveling with you to Sacramento.  I hope all went well.  This makes me 

think of how Lion Doc and I spent our New Year’s Eve.  My mom was 

planning a party with friends she met attending a grief group after 

my dad passed away.   All the women had lost their husbands and had become the best of friends.  Doc wore 

his white tuxedo jacket and worked as the butler and I was the cook and dishwasher.  Doc toasted the new 

year in bragging about spending it with 7 women! 

Thank you to all the clubs that invited me to their Christmas Dinners.  At Lake Orion I was the judge of the 

Ugly Sweater Contest (What pressure), at Clawson we enjoyed a live auction, Sterling Heights I won the Ugly 

Sweater Contest (I think it was fixed but fun), and at Roseville I was showered with kisses (Hershey’s Candy 

Kisses). 

We have a lot to do to complete this Lionistic year.  We started with our Cabinet meeting scheduled for 

Tuesday, January 17th, hosted by Region Chair Wally Stamper and held at the Fraser Lions Den.  Followed by 

Region Meetings in February.  I hope to see you there. 

On January 12th, we celebrated Melvin Jones’ Birthday.  I know we don’t do anything special but maybe give 

our founder a moment of thought.  



We had a lot of fun at our District Christmas Party as the pictures showed in our December newsletter.  

Hmm you ask why PDG Doc Barr and PDG Joe Wilson were holding hands?  Maybe they were holding each 

other up?  Or were they imitating the ladies holding each other waiting to see who is Miss America.  After 

all they were semi-finalists in the Ugly Sweater Contest.  What do you think? 

Be sure to check PCC Frank Cunningham’s email blasts for the flyers for all the District Happenings and the 

calendar so you don’t book your event on a busy day. 

I know our clubs are busy with fundraising and working on your Legacy Projects.  But please don’t forget 

that membership is important and continue to grow your 

I wanted to share with the District this letter that I received from a family who has benefitted from the ser-

vices of the Beaumont Silent Children program. 

My Dearest District Governor, 

I wasn’t sure who to contact, but I feel you’re a good place to start.  My family and I were given the oppor-

tunity to foster our grandchildren on 05/16/2013.  Neither of their parents were able to care for them.  Our 

granddaughter was 16 months old and her brother was just 8 days old!  Both children have delayed speech 

and have been enrolled at the Beaumont Silent Children’s Rehab Center on Hall Road.  I just learned yester-

day that the Lion’s Club has been providing the funds for them to get individualized speech therapy.  I also 

learned that these funds will no longer be available.  I must offer my heartfelt thanks to you.  We cold not 

have done this for our grandchildren without your help.  God Bless all of you.  You have no idea what you 

have done for these kids, as well as so many others.  Thank you.   The B. Family 



1VDG John Bingham, Jr 
 Are you feeling a little let down and just can’t 

get going with finding new members or          

retaining old ones?  Hopefully with the New 

year we can melt away the Old Year and start 

towards a new and brighter 2017 for our clubs 

and our families.  As we enter our 100th year in 

Lionism we will give it our best effort so we can 

continue to grow doe the next 100 years. 

On a brighter note, I hope this article finds    

everyone in good health and I want to wish all a 

very happy New Year from my family to yours.  

Many new and exciting things will be occurring 

in the next few months and I hope to see many 

of you at the Michigan Forum from Friday,    

February 17 through Sunday, February 19th. 

All clubs in attendance are asked to participate 

in the “Project Back Pack” on Friday night to fill 

back packs for needy children.  If you are able to 

bring any of the following items it would be 

greatly appreciated and will count towards your 

club’s “Centennial Service Challenge” credit.  

Items needed are back packs, tuna fish, peanut 

butter, macaroni and cheese, boxed fruit juices, 

pastas, oatmeal, fruit bars and soups. 

I will be passing out 2017-18 Committee Sign-up 

sheets at Council and region meetings. I need 

them back by March 31, 2017. 

As the hopefully District Governor-elect I will be (as all Past District Governors) attending DGE school in   

Indianapolis, IN February 2-5 and I look forward to the District Convention in Holland, MI on March 31 thru 

April 2.   

A point to ponder:  A recent study has found that women who carry a little extra weight live longer than 

men who mention it. 

Have a great day! 

1VDG John 



2VDG Jack Patton 
Happy New Year, Lions! 

Hey, Lions of District 11-A2, we are    

half-way through our Lionistic year and 

we are having fun!  Personally, I am  

having fun visiting all of the clubs in   

Region 2. 

As your District GMT, we are a little    

behind in maintain our existing       

membership as a district.  We have lost 

one club but we are still keeping a     

positive attitude in bringing in new 

members.  Just in January alone we 

have had four potential new members. 

If your club needs help PLEASE contact 

me so we can help your membership 

and bring back positive growth.  Our focus needs to be upon spreading the word about 

Lionism so that we are able to help more people in need. 

I am hoping to see you all at the upcoming Region meetings.  Please encourage your 

Club President to be at the Region meetings to give their reports.  This is a great          

opportunity to brag about your Club and how you support your community. 

From your 2nd VDG Jack 



What’s Happening Around the District? 

The Royal Oak Lions were very busy throughout the 

Holiday Season!  On December 12th they held their 

annual Christmas party for Beaumont Silent Children.  

Six children and their parents braved the cold to see 

Santa (a.k.a. Lion Mark Swan) and to receive gifts.  

One child is shown here along with Lion JoAnne 

Swan. 

The Royal Oak Lions adopted a family of 8 for Christ-

mas.  13 Lions and a friend purchased the gifts shown 

here at a cost of over $2000! 

The Royal Oak Lions have helped the Salvation Army ring bells at 

Christmas for over 50 years.  This year 12 Lions brought in nearly 

$12, 800 and put in over 112 hours ringing bells.  This marks the 

sixth year that they have raised over $10, 000!  On Christmas Eve 

they collected $4, 746.27 in 24.5 hours.  Shown here is President 

Maureen Kennedy hard at work at the Hollywood Markey in Royal 

Oak.   



We Lions are ordinary heroes..  But sometimes we do 

Extraordinary    things! 

The New Baltimore Lions Club has much to be proud of as they look back upon 2016. 

In addition to raising $18,000 to add a large new ramp to the Skate park in town, the Lions Club banded 

together and raised $107, 000 to add a landmark to their Anchor Bay waterfront; a 160 foot flagpole!  The 

fund-raising began in March and the flag pole was dedicated on October 15th during a ceremony that 

attracted over 500 people, including Congresswoman Candice Miller.   

Nearly 80 tons of concrete were used to construct a base that is nearly 7 feet in diameter  and 30 feet 

deep!  Such a monumental base is required because, at 160 feet, this flag pole is the tallest in the State 

of Michigan! 



The flag is 30x60 feet and is lit by three lights that shine at 23, 000 luminaries each!  This new landmark 

will show the civic and national pride of the new Baltimore community and their extraordinary Lions 

Club! 



Reminder… 

Lion Leo and Lion Dave will be 

at all Region Meetings to collect 

used eye glasses.  Please bring 

your glasses in sealed boxes and 

without cases.  They also will 

collect any used hearing aids.   

MD 11 GLOBAL MEMBERSHIP TEAM STATE CHAIRPERSON OPENING 

The GMT MD 11 State Chairperson position is open and will begin July 1, 2017.  This 
3-year term will end June 30, 2020.  Interested Lions can apply through January 31, 
2017.  Interviews will take place in Lansing on during the Council of Governors meet-
ing Feb 18-19, 2017.   
 
Please submit your resume to the state office via fax, email or mail:  Fax: 517-887-
6642  Email:  wburns@lionsofmi.com   Mail: 
Lions of Michigan 
Attn:  GMT State Chair 
5730 Executive Dr., Lansing, MI  48911 

The Global Membership Team (GMT) provides a global structure for membership 
development which is continuous, focused, and integrated.The GMT has a two-
pronged Invite for Impact approach: 

1.  Start at least one new club 
2.  Inform club officers and membership chairpersons about the training and tools        

available to them to recruit and engage members. 
Complete information can be found online at www.lionsclubs.org, or by contacting 
the State Office at 517-887-6640 ext. 11. 

http://www.lionsclubs.org


Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

 

The Lathrup Village Lions Club welcomes Andrew Potter, sponsored by Thomas Bainbridge. 

The Novi Lions Club welcomes Hilari Ngufor, sponsored by Mary Wiederhold-Barbosa. 

The Rochester Hills Lions Club welcomes Senora Clifton, sponsored by Donna Calhoun. 

The Rochester Hills Lions Club welcomes Amanda Stevens, sponsored by Donna Clahoun 

The Rochester Hills Lions Club welcomes Fred Frendo sponsored by Walter Kulesza 

The Shelby Twp Lions Club welcomes Stanley Muszynski Jr, sponsored by Joseph Demeester  

























MD 11 Media Campaign Unveils Preliminary Mockup Club               

Contributions Still Needed! 

The MD 11 PR Committee has recently unveiled the preliminary mock up for the Centennial Media       

Campaign advertisements.  We’ve come a long way in our fundraising efforts with over 100 clubs from 

around the state participating so far, and $13,000 in total club contributions! 

With a goal of $20,000 from club support by the end of the calendar year, we have a ways to go yet.  Has 

YOUR club contributed?  We’ve asked each club to contribute $100 (though all amounts are gratefully   

accepted).  Any contribution of $200 or more will earn an exclusive banner patch your club can display 

with pride!  This is a once-in-our-lifetime opportunity to celebrate 100 Years of Service, and to come      

together with clubs from all corners of Michigan.  With a relatively small contribution from each club, we 

can have a HUGE impact on awareness of who we are and what we do, and potentially on membership 

and donations as well.  

This campaign will encompass digital media, radio ads, freeway & surface street billboards, and a            

customizable poster for each club to use in local businesses, schools, churches, etc. There is also a          

possibility of some TV advertising; the more resources we have to work with, the more extensive (and 

effective!) the campaign can be. 

If your club is on the list below, we thank you for your support!  If not, please consider joining this historic 

campaign.  (Please note this list is current through 7/31/16) Checks can be made payable to “Lions of  

Michigan” and sent to the State Office at 5730 Executive Dr., Lansing, MI 48911.  Please note ‘Media    

Campaign’ on the memo line.   

Please feel free to contact MD 11 PR Chair Lion Laura Hunt at 248-766-7268 or laurahunt1027@gmail.com 

with any questions. 

mailto:laurahunt1027@gmail.com



